
PRAISE AND PRAISE AND PRAISE, AND PRAYER FROM EL CAMPELLO FEBRUARY 2020 

Yes! You did read the title correctly.  There is just so much for which to praise and thank God.  I am 

overwhelmed and my heart is so joyful right now.  Perhaps this is how Moses and Miriam felt in Exodus 15!  

God has moved to answer so many prayers very rapidly since the beginning of 2020.  We have new Pastors – 

a wonderful godly couple with a huge amount of experience.  But, that is not all.  We have become a registered 

church within Vida & Familia (which is part of the Christian and Missionary Alliance.)  We have a new and 

extremely talented young music worship leader.  We have a young couple who are gifted in administration 

and communication.  We have translators.  We have someone who is gifted in children’s and youth ministry.  

We have a new youth group.  All this suddenly in place in the course of a few weeks!  I can hardly believe it 

and can only marvel at God’s ways.  It seems that His desire is for CCC to enter into a new and wonderful 

chapter with so much provision that I am lost for words.  All I can do is praise, praise, praise the Lord for His 

great faithfulness and His great goodness and so many huge answers to prayer.  THANK YOU THANK YOU 

THANK YOU for praying.  We did not know what to do – but our eyes were on HIM.  And He has acted in 

an amazing way. 

                                                                          

                                                                 

Please praise God with us for all the above and for all the many answers to prayer.  Please continue to pray 

for us, especially during the period of transition from CCC Charity to Vida & Familia CCC Church. 

Please pray for: 

Wisdom and strength for our new pastors and leadership team 

Financial provision as we seek to continue to build the Kingdom of God in El Campello 

Our children and young people – for their protection, as we know our enemy seeks to destroy them because 

they are so necessary for the future, if the Lord does not come 

For new believers who have been discouraged by the problems in 2019 – that they may see how God has 

worked out everything for good.  Genesis 50:20   

Thank you again so much for praying.  Please continue!  We need prayer covering more than ever as we are 

already experiencing another growth spurt and the enemy will notice this too.  We know that God’s plans and 

purposes will never fail, but we also know we must be vigilant in prayer. 

With love and blessings and huge thanks to each of of you 

Margaret xx                                                           

Left: Juan Zúñiga our new 

Pastor with our new translator 

(Diago) and new music 

worship leader (Juandi). And 

right: our new pastoral couple 

Juan and Patty Zúñiga 

We celebrated last Sunday as we 

thanked the outgoing trustees of 

CCC Charity and welcomed the 

new leadership team for CCC 

Church.  Patty is a gifted teacher of 

young children so, of course, the 

kids joined in the celebration – see 

right 

Juan and Patty are experienced 

pastors with many years experience.  

They have planted 10 churches in 

Europe and they also oversee Bethany 

School which is the Bible School for 

young people from all over the world, 

based in El Campello.  They envisage 

CCC working closely with the Bible 

School. 


